
 

 

 

 
PUBLIC HEALTH DIVISION 
Drinking Water Services  

 

 Tina Kotek, Governor 

May 8, 2024 

 

Andrew Stevens, PE 

astevens@parametrix.com  
Parametrix 

700 NE Multnomah, Suite 1000 

Portland, OR 97232 
 

Re: Pacific City JWSA (PWS #00609) – Rueppell Ave Water Pipeline Upgrades 

 Final Approval (PR #47-2023) 
   

Dear Mr. Stevens: 
 

Thank you for submitting the as-builts and Project Final Approval Request Form on April 

19, 2024, addressing the Conditions in my Conditional Approval letter dated April 7, 

2023.  Thank you for further clarifying how conditions were met in your email dated May 

8, 2024.  The project (assigned plan review #47-2023) is granted Final Approval and 

the new facilities may now be placed into service.   

 

Project description and background: 

• The project involved replacing roughly 2,670 

linear feet of 2” water line with a 6” C-900 PVC 

water line and related appurtenances.   

• Plans were submitted by Pacific City Joint Water-

Sanitary Authority on April 5, 2023, to the Oregon 

Health Authority’s Drinking Water Services 

(DWS) for the Rueppell Avenue Water Pipeline 

Upgrades Project.   

• The plans and a land use compatibility statement 

were received on April 5, 2023, and a plan review 

fee payment in the amount of $3,300 was 

processed on 4/7/2023.   

• A Conditional Approval letter was issued April 7, 2023.  

• A Project Final Approval Request Form was received on April 19, 2024 (enclosed) 

• Further clarification on how conditions for approval were met was received via email 

on May 8, 2024 (enclosed). 
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Thank you for your cooperation in this plan review process and if you have any questions 

or concerns, please feel free to contact me at 971-200-0288 or via e-mail at 

evan.e.hofeld@oha.oregon.gov. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Evan Hofeld, PE 

Oregon Health Authority – Drinking Water Services 

 

cc:  

 Rachelle DeLoe, Executive Assistant 

  rdeloe@pcjwsa.com 

Pacific City Joint Water-Sanitary Authority 

John Wesely, Authority Manager 

jwesely@pcjwsa.com  

Pacific City Joint Water-Sanitary Authority 

Jaime Craig, Environmental Health Program Manager,  

 Tillamook County Environmental Health 

jcraig@co.tillamook.or.us  

Nicole Alfafara, Oregon Health Authority – Drinking Water Services 

 Nicole.H.Alfafara@oha.oregon.gov 

 

Encl. 

 

1. Project Final Approval Request Form (received 4-19-24) 

2. May 8, 2024, email with further clarification on how conditions were met. 
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